INDIAN INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY BOMBAY

No.Acad/Senate/235" Action- Item No.A.3.4 Academic Office
Date: 21* December 2018

Sub.: Removal of CPI Cap rule for UG students registering for PG courses.

The Senate in its 235" Meeting held on 20® November 2018 resolved to approve removal of CPI
Cap rule for UG students registering for PG courses. \
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Encl : The Copy of Proposal

To

1. The Head of all Academic Units

2. The Convener/Co-convener, UGPC

3. The student representatives (Gsec-AA- UG), C/o. Dean (AP) office

4. The Assistant Registrar (Academic) — UG

5. The Head, ASC

5. Concerned Academic office staff (UG Unit) - to update the PG/ UG Rule Book

6. The Academic Staff
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To consider the CPI Cap rule for UG students
registering for PG courses.

The Convener UGAPEC observed that UG students irrespective of their CPI, have
been registering for PG courses with instructors; permission against the following
provision of UG rule book :

4.7 Registration for Postgraduate level courses (EXISTING)

B.Tech. students belonging to category I and II with a CPI > 6.5 may be permitted to
register for some postgraduate level courses as credit/ audit course from fifth semester
onwards, if they are specifically offered to them. Prior permission of the Instructor
concerned is required for registration for these courses. However, no relaxation in the CPI
criterion is allowed.

The Convener, UGAPEC presented the proposal to UGPC. The committee
deliberated on the proposal and recommended to revise sec. 4.7 as follows:

4.7  Registration for Postgraduate level courses (PROPOSED)

B.Tech. students may be permitted to register for some postgraduate level courses
from fifth semester onwards with permission of instructor and approval of Faculty
Advisor,

The UGPC- 2018-3 held on 18" September 2018 recommended the proposal to the
Senate.



